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Sheriff McFadden Responds to Mecklenburg County                                 
Abatement Order for North End Encampment 

(CHARLOTTE, NC)- Throughout the Coronavirus pandemic, I have always assisted Mecklenburg County 
when called upon with a clear and concise plan of action. Every Monday and Wednesday I am on a 
policy call with all city and county officials, an opportune time to discuss any protocols or concerns, 
however, logistics on the removal of persons or property from the North End Encampment have never 
been mentioned.  

On Tuesday, February 16, 2021 I received a call from Charlotte Fire Department officials stating that 
CATS would be providing 10 buses to transport persons from the encampment and I was asked if 
deputies from the Mecklenburg County Sheriff’s Office would drive the buses. Due to limited details and 
logistics, I declined. Wednesday evening, I received another call asking to provide security, again, with 
limited details and logistics, I declined to involve the Mecklenburg County Sheriff’s Office.  

I have been contacted regarding the encampment by more grass-roots organizations and provided more 
details about the removal process from those organizations than any elected official. 

As Sheriff, I am always willing to assist and support, when a thorough plan of action is presented. In 
October 2020, Mecklenburg County Public Health issued an Abatement of Imminent Hazard Order for 
United House of Prayer. The Mecklenburg County Sheriff’s Office was contacted, the order was 
thoroughly discussed, and MCSO assisted as well as provided a daily detailed report to Mecklenburg 
County Public Health. 

The Mecklenburg County Sheriff’s Office remains committed to the citizens of Mecklenburg County. 

 


